
House Health Committee 

May 19, 2020 – Minutes 

Statehouse Room 313  

Chairman Lipps called the meeting of the House Health Committee to order at 11:09 AM on May 19th, 

2020. The roll was called; a quorum was present; the committee proceeded as a full committee.  

 

Chairman Lipps called House Bill 484 up for its second hearing.  Testimony was provided by:  

 Brian Hortz, proponent testimony 

 Dr. Mark Merrick, proponent testimony 

 Dr. Ben Bring, proponent testimony 

Multiple pieces of written testimony were also submitted. After questions, the second hearing on HB484 

was concluded 

 

The minutes from the committee hearing held on February 18th, 2020 were read and approved without 

objection. 

 

Chairman Lipps called House Bill 455 up for its first hearing.  Testimony was provided by:  

 Representative Kelly, sponsor testimony 

 Representative T. Smith, sponsor testimony  

After questions, the first hearing on HB455 was concluded.  

 

Chairman Lipps called Senate Bill 195 up for its first hearing.  Testimony was provided by:  

 Senator Schaffer, sponsor testimony 

After questions, the first hearing on SB195 was concluded.  

 

Chairman Lipps called Senate Bill 97 up for its second hearing. Only written testimony was submitted. 

After review, the second hearing on SB97 was concluded.  

 

Chairman Lipps called House Bill 102 up for its third hearing.  No testimony was submitted. 

Representative Ginter moved that the Health Committee re-refer HB102 to the House Rules and 

Reference Committee. With unanimous approval, the bill was re—referred. The third hearing on HB102 

was concluded.  

 

Chairman Lipps called Senate Bill 59 up for its third hearing and the committee discussed proposed 

amendment 133 1921-1. After discussion, Chairman Lipps moved to accept the amendment. 



Representative Ginter seconded the motion and the amendment was accepted without objection. 

Testimony was provided by:  

 Chief Jonathan Westendorf, proponent testimony 

After questions, the third hearing on SB59 was concluded.  

 

With no further business before the committee, the House Health committee adjourned at 12:42PM.  

 

 

Chairman                                                                                                                                           Secretary 

 

 

 


